	
	Scottish Infected Blood Support Scheme
Practitioner Services
Gyle Square 
1 South Gyle Crescent 
Edinburgh 
EH12 9EB 
Email: NSS.SIBSS@nhs.net
www.nhsnss.org/SIBSS

	[image: image1.jpg]2 disability
B confident






Minutes
Meeting:
Scottish Infected Blood Support Scheme – Advisory Group
Date:

27th April 2023, 10:30 -12:00
Location:
via TEAMS
Attendees:

Martin Bell (MB)

NHS National Services Scotland - Practitioner Services (Chair)

Sally Richards (SR)

NHS National Services Scotland - Practitioner Services
Kelly Watt (KW)

NHS National Services Scotland - Practitioner Services (Minutes)

James How (JH)

Scottish Government

Michelle Kivlin (MK)

Scottish Government

Laura MacKay


Scottish Government
Joyce Donnelly (JD)

Scottish Infected Blood Forum

Tommy Leggate (TL)

Scottish Infected Blood Forum

Alan Martin (AM)

Haemophilia Scotland

Apologies:

George McNaughton (GM)
Patient Representative

Sam Baker (SB)

Scottish Government

Graeme Malloch (GMa)
Haemophilia Scotland

Bill Wright (BW)

Haemophilia Scotland

1. Welcome and Apologies
MB welcomed everyone to the meeting.  MB proceeded to take the group through the agenda.
NOTE: MB advised that comments, feedback and questions were welcomed.  Both SR and MB were available to contact.
Martin.Bell@nhs.scot
Sally.Richards@nhs.scot
2. Actions and Matters Arising from previous meeting held 8th December 2022
The group went through the previous minutes and the actions were updated and minutes agreed.
Survey Development – SR reported that the process had started and the P&CFS Customer Engagement Team were working on this to be sent out in mid-May.  The same questions set as last year was expected to be used.  The group agreed it would be useful to review the survey questions prior to the survey going out.

ACTION 066:  SR/KW to send out a copy of the survey questions to the group.

3. Scheme Update

SR updated the group on the scheme progress.  
TL commented that of the 590 scheme beneficiaries, 33% related to bleeding disorders and 67% related to transfusions.

TL asked for more detail on unsuccessful applications (4) and unsuccessful appeals.
Appeals - TL asked if there were lessons learned with regards to applicant appeals and in particular those transfusion applicants who cannot provide medical records.  He advised that it was very stressful for the appellant, some with various degrees of poor mental health, to go through the process.  He asked if there was potential to minimise the requirement of appeal panels through verbal interactions between the applicant and a clinical advisor at the application stage.  MB advised that this would have to be looked at further in conjunction with Scottish Government as it would mean a change in the process.  MK added that potential interactions with just one clinician may not be fruitful to the applicant due to the varying clinical specialisms. TL commented that at the application stage, an applicant speaking to one clinician may be better than speaking to none at all and may provide a more optimal outcome for all concerned. Three different clinicians, at an appeal stage, could potentially mean three different opinions.
ACTION 067:  SR and MB to liaise with Scottish Government regarding discussions around a potential change in process.
Beneficiaries – TL asked if a comparison slide can be added to the slide deck for the group’s future meetings to show the changes in numbers of beneficiaries.  

ACTION 068: SR agreed to update the slide deck for the August meeting 

4. Scottish Government Update

MK and JH gave an update to the group:
· The IBI 2nd interim report has now been published.  Work underway to consider recommendations and further interim payments/compensation.
· Scottish Government pressing on all levels for clarity from UKG on next steps.
· Meeting to be held with Cabinet w/c 1st May 2023.
· Assume UKG is considering financial impact.  No other options or considerations have currently been shared.
· Wording from UK Ministers in Parliament gives impression that ’alternatives’ are being looked at but SG does not think this means an alternative to compensation per se.  MK and JH will seek further clarification, from the Cabinet Office, as to what “alternatives” meant / were.
· Meeting held with the Minister in January 2023.  Palliative care being looked at and government (in conjunction with specialists) geared up to help with this when more information is available.
· Psychological Services – confirmed to be back up and running and a new psychologist in place two days per week.
AM noted UK Government said they were looking at ‘alternatives to compensation’. TL queried if that may have knock-on implications to SIBSS payments. MK will seek clarification on what ‘alternatives to compensation’ means.

TL asked the government to consider (be proactive) at looking at those chronically infected with Hepatitis B for inclusion on the Scottish support scheme..  He advised that, chronically infected Hep B people in Scotland were excluded from all supports under the parity agreement with the rest of the UK at present and have never received any ex-gratia payments in the past.  JH confirmed this would need to be considered on Four Nation basis and further discussion with the UK Government and Devolved Authorities was required.  A meeting was being sought to be scheduled for June 2023.  It was noted that SIBF and HS had already jointly written to the Scottish Ministers with regards to the issue.
TL asked how much of the £16.3m scheme payments for financial year 2022-23 were reimbursed by UK Government in relation to HIV/Co-infected beneficiaries and if there were any delays in remittance of those reimbursements. JH and MK advised around £5m to £6m and all monies have been remitted to Scottish Government.
JD asked if the Scottish Infected Blood Psychology Service was fully operational after changes in personnel. JH and MK confirmed this to be the case. JH would seek to provide an update on funding for the psychology service going forward.
5. Clinical Update

No update
6. AOB

None

Date Next Meeting: 17th August 2023 at 10.30am (via TEAMS)
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Scottish Infected Blood Support Scheme – Advisory Group
27th April 2023, 10:30-12:00, via TEAMS
	ACTION NO.
	ACTION DETAILS
	OWNER
	DATE RAISED
	TARGET

DATE
	UPDATES
	STATUS



	065
	3-year Survey development to be added to April agenda.


	SR/KW
	08/12/22
	27th April 2023
	CLOSE
	CLOSE

	066
	SR/KW to send a copy of the survey questions to the group for review
	SR/KW
	27/04/23
	May 2023
	Post Mtg Update – Sent to the group
	CLOSE

	067
	SR and MB to liaise with Scottish Government regarding discussions around a potential change in Appeal process – addition of verbal interaction with clinicians.
	SR/MB
	27/04/23
	May 2023
	Meeting SIBSS/SG 02/05/2023
Discussed the feasibility of changing the Appeal process to include medical assessment of oral testimony.  Over the years there have been 17 appeals with 11 being successful. Agreed that the current process was working well therefore for change to be introduced.
	

	068
	SR to add a comparison of Beneficiaries from the previous meeting to the slide deck
	SR
	27/04/23
	August 2023
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